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EDITORIAL

First of all, on behalf of the editors and the publishing staff, we wish you a 
happy and successful New Year 2025!

Although 2024 was again a very difficult year world-wide, the science 
community has slowly returned to its normal mode of operation. Conferences 
were again held physically and meeting old friends became possible.

HTHP supported two workshops in 2024, namely the 24th workshop of 
the Korean Society of Thermophysical Properties (KSTP), and the workshop 
on High Temperature Capillarity (HTC) organised by T. Matsushita from 
Jönköpping University. This issue contains selected papers from KSTP 24, 
and we thank again the Guest Editor, Yeon Suk Choi, for his excellent work 
and cooperation. The Special Issue related to HTC2024 will appear in spring 
2025.

Volume 53 of HTHP started with a Special Issue, dedicated to Prof. Jean-
François Sacadura, our Co-Editor-in-Chief, celebrating 60 years of his pro-
fessional career in thermal science and engineering.

In 2025, we look forward to the 14th International Workshop on 
SubSecond ThermoPhysics (IWSSTP14) in Lorient, France, and the 14th 
Asian Thermophysical Properties Conference in Shanghai, China.

In this issue, you will also find the author index for volume 53. Author 
names are listed in alphabetical order, according to their family name. To 
assist in the process of compiling the index, please ensure that, in all sub-
missions, authors are identified first by their given names followed by their 
family names.

We continue our efforts to speed up the publication cycle. As announced 
earlier, we have upgraded our online editorial system. The new system, 
OJS3, not only looks better, but also facilitates the submission and editorial 
processes.

The world of scientific publishing is continuously changing, and our edi-
torial board members are constantly discussing how to improve our services 
to the scientific community. Any suggestions from your side are welcome.
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Our sincere thanks go to our authors, reviewers, and members of the edito-
rial board for their excellent work, and – of course – to our subscribers, not to 
mention readers. We also want to thank our publishers, Old City Publishing, 
for their support and cooperation.

We look forward to continuing to receive and publish high-quality thermo-
physical property research papers in 2025. Once again, a happy and prosper-
ous New Year to you all!

Iván Egry, Jean-François Sacadura
Editors-in-Chief


